
LITTLE FLOWER PARISH 
30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

October 24, 2021 

420 College Avenue 

Regina, Saskatchewan     

S4N 0X2 

Phone (306) 522-8583 

E-mail:  littleflowerregina@sasktel.net  

Website:  www.littleflowerregina.ca 

MISSION  STATEMENT: Little Flower Parish as a faith community 
reaches out to all in service, compassion and love to fulfill our 
mission of proclaiming the gospel daily in word and deed. 

Little Flower Parish is wheelchair accessible 

through the Edgar Street entrance. 

Mandatory masking required to attend mass 
 

Little Flower Sunday Masses 

Saturday 5:00 pm 

Sunday 10:00 am 

 

Weekday Masses  

Tuesday  4:00 pm  

Wednesday to Friday  8:00 am 

 

Little Flower Office Hours 
 
Monday  

8:30 am to 12:30 pm 
 
Tuesday to Friday 

8:30 am to 3:00 pm 

 

Parish Staff Team 

Parish Administrator: Rev. Jake Ibay 

     littleflowerregina@sasktel.net 

Office Administrator: Valerio Quirino 

     littleflowerregina@sasktel.net 

Pastoral Assistant:  Bonnie Thiele Hunt 

    bonnie.littleflower@sasktel.net 

Caretaker / Maintenance:  Rick Morin ~ St. Thérèse of Lisieux  
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30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

October 24, 2021 

Theme: Each of us can be holy. It is not impossible. Other men and women like us have kept close to Christ. 

We call these people saints. In them we see our own best elements, the seed of holiness that will flower on 

day in glory  

Hospital Chaplains 
Catholic chaplains visit patients and their fami-

lies to address any spiritual needs, to pray, to 

provide a friendly face and comforting presence, 

to talk about people’s fears and concerns, to 

bring Communion, and to contact a priest for 

Anointing of the Sick. If you or a family  member wish to 

receive a visit from a chaplain, please call: General Hospi-

tal 306-519-1405, Pasqua Hospital 306-519-1380, Was-

cana Rehabilitation Centre 306-530-6511. 

Offering of the Mass 
 

By virtue of the “communion of saints,” the 

Church commends the dead to God’s mercy 

and offers her prayers especially the holy 

sacrifice of the Eucharist, on their behalf. 

(Catechism of the Catholic Church).  This 

practice dates as far back as Judas collecting a sin-

offering for the dead, making an atonement so that they 

might be delivered from their sin. (2 Maccabees 12:39-

45).  Masses may also be offered for the intentions of the 

living or in thanksgiving.  Masses may be requested 

through the parish office. If you’d like to offer a mass on 

a specific date, please make arrangements at least one 

month in advance. 

This Week in the Parish . . .  
 

Daily Mass intentions as listed below: 
 
Tues., October 26  No Mass Intentions  
 
Wed., October 27  No Mass Intentions  
 
Thurs., October 28  No Mass Intentions  
 
Fri., October  29  +Repose of Kathleen Wingerter  
  
Sat., October 30  +Repose of Frank and Sophie  

    Flegel     
 
     Intentions of Karen Aman  

 

Weekday Lector/Altar Server:  Gabe Seiferling  
 
We ask you to please continue remembering our parish with 

your weekly donations. Your collection envelopes may be 

placed in the parish mail box outside the office door. For 

safety reasons we would prefer to receive your donations by 

cheque. Thank you for all the support!  

Mask Mandate 
 

 Beginning on September 17th, 2021, everyone is 

required to wear a face covering/mask upon en-

tering and remaining within Little Flower Parish. 

This measure is to further reduce the risk of spreading 

COVID-19 within Little Flower Parish and within the 

broader community, and we are also following the Sas-

katchewan Health Authority new policy.  
Treaty Acknowledgement  

 
Little Flower Parish is located on Treaty 4 Terri-

tory, the traditional lands of the Nêhiyawak  

(neh HEY o wuk), Nahkawé (NUK ah way),  

and Nakota, and homeland of the Dakota, Lakota, 

 and Métis peoples 

Mass Schedule Change 
 
We would like to inform all of you that on Octo-

ber 28th, next Thursday, our morning mass will 

be at 9:30 am instead of 8:00 am. St. Augustine 

School staff and students will be joining us for 

the mass.  



Prayer Ministry 
 

Please pray for the needs of the sick of our 

parish, the homebound, people who are alone 

and/or afraid to go out, our farmers, those 

who are affected by COVID-19 and the 

health professionals working on the front line, those in 

nursing homes and those who care for them, especially: 

Agnes Fahlman, Larry Fry, Shelly Joubert, Lima 

Perras, Jose Estioco, Germain Beaurivage, Jack Gebert, 

Dean Hutchence, Judy Klenk, Don Morrell, Claudia 

Sali, Ron Strassburger, Louise Wingerter, Father Lorne 

Crozon & Fr. Peter  Pham 

 

 
 
Victoriano & Ma Nerissa Pamaran-October 26-63 years 

Ray & Charlotte Boulanger -October 27- 47 years 

Ovide & Pauline Boyer-October 29- 63 years 
 

Richest blessings to all our couples. You are a particu-

lar witness of God’s love and fidelity amongst us! 
 
If you are a new parishioner or would like to have your 

anniversary here please contact our office. 

Vocation View 
 

“but like the Holy One who called you, be 

holy yourselves also in all your behavior; be-

cause it is written, You shall be holy, for I am 

holy.” 

      1 Peter 1:15-16  

30th Sunday in Ordinary Time - October 24, 2021 
 

“And Jesus said to him, ‘Go your way; your faith has 

made you well.’   And immediately he received his 

sight and followed him on the way.”  (Mark 10:52) 

 

Faith is believing in something even though you may not be 

able to physically see it.  Many people think that miracles 

don’t happen anymore.  This is hard, but try to focus on the 

positive and not the negative things in your life.  When you 

focus on your blessings instead of your hardships, miracles 

will seem common.  You will see God’s active presence in 

your daily life.  You will begin to develop an attitude of 

gratitude. 

Archbishop’s Annual Appeal  

Our parish goal for the Archbishop’s Appeal is 

$32,143.00. Together we can reach the goal if 

every one of us commits to sharing a part of the 

bountiful gifts that God gives us.  
 

Appeal contributions to date  
 

$6,335 from 32 contributors plus TRC contributions $365 

from 9 contributors, for a total of $6,700. This represents 

21% of our target of $32,143 from 7% of our parishioners. 

Thank you for your generosity.  
 
Thank you also to those of you who have returned your 

cards, however we still have not received 92% (404) of the 

cards that were mailed.  

Operation Christmas 
 

Operation Christmas Child boxes are be-

ing distributed at the entrances of the church 

this weekend. If you would like to make 

Christmas a bit happier for a child in a Third 

World country, please take a box home with 

you. Filled boxes must be returned to the church NO 

LATER than the November 13/14 weekend. Thank 

you in advance for your generosity!  

Mass Request  

We have a good number of open dates for 

November and December to accept your 

requests to have Masses offered for the 

intentions or repose of family and friends. 

This is a wonderful way to remember 

birthdays or anniversaries as well. Please call or send 

an email to the parish office to book your Mass inten-

tion.  

“You cannot be half a saint. You must be a whole 

saint or no saint at all.” 

—ST. THÉRÈSE OF LISIEUX 

The Pope's Monthly Intentions 
 

Missionary Disciples 
 

“We pray that every baptized person may be engaged 

in evangelization, available to the mission, by being 

witnesses of a life that has the flavor of the Gospel. “ 
 
    Pope Francis - October 2021 
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TF267: Dr Brett Salkeld Speaking to Huron 

Perth School Division - Part 4 
 
We conclude our four-part series of talks given 

by Dr. Brett Salkeld to the teachers of the Huron 

Perth School Division. 
 
Show Snippet: "English teachers especially, you 

know how deeply shaped human reality is by our use of 

language; the way that words can change our lives, the 

way that they can impact us..." 

https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/dr -brett-salkeld-

speaking-to-heron-perth-school-division-part-4 

Archbishop’s Appeal - Bulletin Reflection  

The blind man showed not only that he had 

great faith in the ability of Jesus to give him 

sight but it also showed his willingness to 

persevere even when others told him to be quiet.  

 

God calls us to trust in Him in all things. He calls us to be 

vocal about our faith even when others want to silence us. 

The great faith the blind man showed resulted in a great 

reward. He got his sight. It did not end there because he 

showed his gratitude by following Jesus. We often forget to 

do that. We need to express our gratitude to God for all he 

does for us whether it be small things or big things.  

 

The Archbishop’s Appeal provides support to a wide vari-

ety of community outreach programs such as Catholic Fam-

ily Services, Native Ministry and Visitation House to name 

a few. These programs assist people in the community who 

need a variety of supports. By providing them help we can 

live what Jesus taught us about helping each other. Your 

support for the Appeal means the Archdiocese can continue 

to run the programs and make life a little better for our 

brothers and sisters.  

World Youth Day at Home 2021 
 
Did you know WORLD YOUTH DAY is 

celebrated internationally every 3 years, BUT 

is also to be celebrated at a diocesan level 

EVERY year on the feast of Christ the King? 

In light of that, ALL young adults 18 and up are invited to 

join us at the co-cathedral in Gravelbourg on Sunday, Nov. 

21st from 3:00 -7:00. A bus will leave Regina at 1:00 (with 

stops in Moose Jaw as well). Come celebrate with 

Archbishop Don, the community of Gravelbourg and other 

young adults around the diocese. For more information go 

to https://archregina.sk.ca/youth-ministry/young-adult-

events or email us at www.oyyam@archregina.sk.ca 

Interest Finder Meeting for International World 

Youth Day 2023 
 
Think you might be up for an international 

pilgrimage adventure? Are you between the 

ages of 18 and 35? (or will be by the sum-

mer of 2023) Join us for the “Who, What, Where, When 

and Why of travelling to Lisbon, Portugal in early Au-

gust of 2023. This meeting commits you to nothing! It is 

just informational. Join us on Zoom Wednesday, Nov. 3 

at 7:00, https://zoom.us/j/99086743939 

Young Adult Ministry Workshops 
 
Anyone ministering with and to young people is invited to 

join the office of youth and young adult ministry for a se-

ries of evening workshops. The workshops will be held 

over zoom. You are welcome to join us for all of them or 

just one. Please email us at oyyam@archregina.sk.ca to 

indicate your interest.  

 

Workshop #1: Monday, October 25 at 7:00 PM -  Collabo-

ration with and Mentoring of young people 

Workshop #2: Monday, November 8 at 7:00 PM - Assess-

ing the Needs of Young People / Visioning for the Future  

Workshop #3: Monday, November 15 at 7:00 PM - Skills 

f o r  l e a d -

Praise and Worship Night 
 
All young adults are invited to a “Praise 

Party” held in “The Gathering Place” at 

Christ the King Parish. This will be a recur-

ring event, with the first one being held on Sat. Oct. 30th 

at 7:00. Masks are required. Please register by emailing 

youth@christtheking.ca  

Solidarity in a COVID-19 World  
 
Tuesday, Nov 9 – 12:00 pm to 1:30 pm. 

(ET)   

Zoom Webinar  
  
Canadian Jesuits International invites you 

to join us for our webinar, Solidarity in a COVID-19 

world, on November 9, at 12pm. As part of our Fall 

Campaign, Fr Ismael Moreno will speak on solidarity 

and human rights in Honduras; Anitalia Pijachi from the 

Pan-Amazon Region will speak on solidarity and inte-

gral ecology; and Noluthando Honono from South Af-

rica will focus on solidarity and migrants and refu-

gees. Join us to express solidarity with the poor and mar-

ginalized communities accompanied by our Jesuit part-

ners and to foster just relations between the Global 

North and South.  
 
Registration: https://bit.ly/SolidarityWebinarCJI  

CONTACT: Canadian Jesuits International PHONE: 416-

465-1824 EMAIL: cji@jesuits.ca   

WEB: www.canadianjesuitsinternational.ca  



The Myriam Family of the Prairies Event  
 
The Myriam Family of the Prairies is thrilled 

to invite you to our Come and See event on 

Sunday October the 31st from 1h30 to 3h30 

in our NEW HOME in McLean, 35 minutes 

East of Regina. The Lord has blest us with this new 

house open for all those who would like to have a time of 

retreat in the beauty of creation and the peace of the 

countryside. If you are interested in coming, please reach 

us at 306-761-0528 or email prairies@famillemyriam.org 

for the directions. Sr. Stéphanie  

Catholic Engaged Encounter 
 

Getting married? Want a weekend away to fo-

cus on your relationship? Catholic Engaged 

Encounter uses a tried and true method of mar-

riage preparation that has been used in hun-

dreds of dioceses throughout the world since 1976 and 

was Vatican approved in 1992 by Pope John Paul II. A 

weekend will be held at the Mother Teresa Centre, 

Kenosee Lake, October 29-31.  

COVID precautions will be in place. The next weekend 

will be February 11-13 at Echo Lake Bible Camp. For 

more info or to register visit www.ceewest.com,  

Co n tac t :  M i r i  and  J a mes  Sc h i l l e r  a t 

eereginacc@gmail.com if you have any ques-

tions. "A Wedding is a Day, a Marriage is a Lifetime"  

BOOK & PUZZLE SALE 
 

Our Lady of Peace Parish , 425 Broad St. North. 

Friday October 22, 1 to 7:00 p.m. and Saturday, 

Oct. 23, 10:00 to 3:00 p.m. Also, a Silent Auc-

tion and 50/50 ticket draw. Our Lady of Peace Parish, 425 

Broad St. North. Friday October 22, 1 to 7:00 p.m. and 

Saturday, Oct. 23, 10:00 to 3:00 p.m. Also, a Silent Auc-

tion and 50/50 ticket draw.  

Harvest Supper at St. Martin de Porres  

Parish - Sunday November 7th.   
 
A delicious boxed turkey dinner, catered by 

Charlotte's and served drive-through style to 

enjoy at home.  Tickets are $20 each. Tickets 

for sale at the St. Martin parish office during 

office hours, or E-transfer to st.martinsadmin@sasktel.net  

TREASURER WANTED  
 

 Multifaith Saskatchewan is seeking a volunteer 

treasurer. At Multifaith Saskatchewan, we aim 

to initiate, foster, and assist in the development 

and operation of Multifaith groups in Sas-

katchewan. We want to help these groups un-

derstand, appreciate, and accept the diverse faith commu-

nities in their area. We want to help Multifaith groups in-

crease awareness in their communities of the beliefs and 

special needs of all faiths as well as help these groups to 

work for a just and peaceful society by moderating and 

eliminating prejudices that hinder the development of such 

a society. Learn more about us at https://

multifaithsask.org/ 

 

Duties: issuing payments, receiving deposits, and main-

taining the financial records of this provincial non-profit 

organization. The finances of the organization are small 

and the workload of the treasurer is minimal. 

Other responsibilities: reporting to the Board and AGM on 

a regular basis. The treasurer is an executive officer and 

member of the MFS Board. Qualifications: a basic knowl-

edge of accounting. Familiarity with accounting software 

would be an asset. The treasurer should be a participating 

member of one of the faith communities in Saskatchewan. 

Remuneration: this is a volunteer position. 

For further information, contact Nicholas Jesson, MFS 

president at 306-580-8094 or njesson@archregina.sk.ca 

Trinity Manor at Westerra: Welcome Home!  
 

No matter how you’ve reached this point in 

your life, the bottom line is you deserve the 

best. Regina’s own Trinity Manor, proudly a 

part of Emmanuel Care community, has chal-

lenged the standard for retirement living and with our af-

fordable prices, luxury retirement living is more accessible 

than ever! Attend daily mass, receive the sacraments, or 

spend time in quiet reflection in our tranquil chapel. At the 

end of the day sit by the window and enjoy country sun-

sets, 10 mins from downtown.  Our residents reveal 

“Trinity Manor’s best kept secret is the view”. Book your 

personal tour now by contacting Franci at 306-550-8077 

or visit us at www.trinitymanorregina.ca.  

Welcome  
 
We are pleased to welcome George Kress 

as the Interim Director of Development 

for the Archdiocese of Regina. George 

and his wife, Louise, are members of 

Resurrection Parish. He brings a love of 

Christ and His mission and experience 

from both public and non-profit indus-

tries, including CCO and NET Ministry 

Canada. George will be working with 

current development staff on continuing and growing 

donor relations in all areas of the Archdiocese of Regina.  

“You also, like living stones, are being built into a spiri-

tual house to be a holy priesthood, offering spiritual 

sacrifices acceptable to God through Jesus Christ.  

       1 Peter 2:5 


